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Item 7.01 REGULATION FD DISCLOSURE 
 
As previously disclosed, the Company had been in negotiations with a Fortune 50 
company for the sale of its internal vending miser product. The Company and the 
Fortune 50 company have entered into a one-year contract pursuant to which the 
Company has agreed to supply its energy miser products to the customer. Under 
the contract, the Fortune 50 customer would purchase our vending miser products 
for delivery to its own customer, a Fortune 50 major retailer which has 
thousands of locations in the United States and abroad. The Fortune 50 company 
has agreed to provide us with a forecast of its requirements within thirty days 
at which time it is contemplated that the Company will receive its first 
purchase order. Furthermore, it is contemplated that the Fortune 50 customer 
could purchase our energy miser products for delivery to other major accounts. 
The Company anticipates that installations by the Fortune 50 company would 
commence during the fourth quarter of the current fiscal year which ends June 
30, 2005. The Company can make no assurances as to how many internal vending 
misers would ultimately be purchased by the Fortune 50 customer under the 
contract. Based upon our discussions with the Fortune 50 company and subject to 
the receipt of purchase orders, the Company believes that the impact upon 
revenues is expected to be material. 
 
From September 30, 2004 through January 31, 2005, the Company sold an aggregate 
of approximately $5,080,000 of its securities in private placement transactions. 
Of such amount, $1,610,000 consisted of sales of its 10% convertible senior 
notes (convertible at $.10 per share) due June 30, 2007; $1,030,000 consisted of 
sales of common stock upon the exercise of warrants at $.10 per share; and the 
balance of $2,440,000 consisted of sales of common stock at $.10 per share under 
our August 20, 2004 Common Stock Purchase Agreement with an accredited investor. 
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